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I began by pushing down 10cm throughout the entire trench.  There were many large pieces of pottery including several large rimsherds and a substantial pedestal base.  After looking at the pottery and the section it seems that we may have pushed through a surface of some sort.  The large nature of the pieces denotes that they have not been moved around a lot and therefore were not subjected to movement and forces that would have broken them into smaller pieces.  I closed L2.


After toweling and scraping the soil it became clear that three new loci were needed.  The north area of the one meter strip (the longest point from the north baulk running to the south is 1.53m) is a hard, chunky clay area.  Some sections of this clay appear to be smoother than others leading us to believe that a wall or some other feature might be emerging.  This is L3.


The central portion of the one meter strip is .89m at its longest and became L4.  It is a very soft area of earth and may in fact be a pit.  There is also ash in the soil.


L5 is the southern end of the trench and is 2.29m at its longest point.  It is a browner soil containing the white pebbles associated with virgin soil.  It is soft, but firmer than the ashy soil in the center of the trench.


I pushed down L5 15 cm to see if the same hard clay that was present in L3 would come up.  Since the trench is on a slope I thought it could have been at a lower elevation.  When we stopped today (which was at breakfast because the workers were needed elsewhere) it did not look as if we had reached the clay.  The soil still looks like the other soil present in L5.

